## ELEPHANT ROCK BEACH CLUB, INC.

P.O. Box 3435 • Westport, MA 02790

March 1, 2022

Dear ERBC Members:

You know that summer is just around the corner when you receive your ERBC dues invoice. The Board is pleased to announce that, despite the rising costs affecting all businesses, the membership dues and fees for the 2022 season will remain the same. The timely payment of your dues is very important to the Club so that we may prepare for the upcoming season.

As stated in last year's letter, the Club's water is supplied by the Westport Harbor Water Association ("WHWA") and WHWA is in the process of purchasing a new property and digging a well. The cost associated with the water project is significant and it will require an assessment to be paid by the membership once the project is underway.

Please be sure to purchase Child IDs for adult children of members over the age of twenty-nine (29) or who are married so that they may enjoy <u>unaccompanied</u> access to ERBC and be able to use their parents' parking tag. Applications for Child IDs can be downloaded from the website under the Child ID Tab. The cost is \$425.00 for a family and \$300.00 for an individual. Without a Child ID, adult children must always be accompanied by their parent member, be signed in as a guest, and they do not have parking privileges. Attached please find a more detailed explanation of the Child ID program.

The Club will open on Saturday, June 11, 2022, for the weekend only. On Saturday, June 18, 2022, the Club will open for the summer season. The Beach Pass Program will begin on Saturday, June 18, 2022, and Beach Passes can be purchased for a minimum of two (2) weeks.

## Key Dates to Remember in 2022:

April 1, 2022 - Annual dues are payable

June 11, 2022 - Club opens for the weekend only (10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.)

June 18, 2022 - Club opens for the summer (10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.)

June 25, 2022 – Summer hours begin

(Lifeguards on duty 9:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m./Office open 10:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.)

July 30, 2022 - Club Event

August 6, 2022 - Annual Meeting at 9:30 a.m.

September 5, 2022 – Club closes for season December 31, 2022 – Applications for new memberships are due

All members will be required to provide an e-mail address when they pick-up their parking pass. Starting in 2023, Club communications will be by e-mail.

I look forward to a great 2022 season. Please be sure to check out the Club's website at <a href="https://www.elephantrockbeachclub.com">www.elephantrockbeachclub.com</a>. I will see you on the beach!

Sincerely,

Robert H. Humphrey

President